
( typewri tten l (Mr. John D. Rocmfeller~ Jr.) 
FROM TH'.:, REGIUS PROFBSSOR OF MEDICllIB, OXFORD. 

26 Mwrch, 1917. 
Dear Tutr. Rockefeller: 

tray I bring to your notice an educational problem in con­nection with the foreign training of American medical men. 

A large number of young gradm tes come to Engla;nd from the u. s. annually for post-graduate study, probably 200 to 300, a number sure to in-crease after the War, as Germany will be closed for some time. We have no organization in London s1Jecially designed for these ove.rseas stuients, who drift from hospital to hospi -tal without direction or control. 

We are forming a strong lay Committee in London of British, Arrerican, and Colonial representatives to organize post-gmduate instruct:li on. We need: 
First: A central home for the men on the lines of a College Union (lik.e the Aug-..:1.sta Haus in Berlin} with meeting-rooms, libra~J and club facilities of a modest ki:rui. 
Secondly: The Conmi ttee would form a link between the students and the various hospitals and laboratories arranging for the cou1~es of in­struction, the payment of fees, and actmg generally as a bureau of information. 

This central Executive could be utilized by the Gove mment in the or­ganization of po.st-gra.d.mte classes for Panel Doctors and others throughout the country . 

It is estirrated that ~100,000 will be .required for the central home and organization. Do you thin.1,;: that you or ;:rour father personally, or one of the Boaa.-ds, could help us in this ms.tter? 

There are certain new developments in this COlL"'ttry along the lines of Preventive Medicine, .vhich should prove of special value to ~li.:roorican students. The Local Publ:i.c Health organizations are worthy of careful study, and the new arra~,.gements for the prevention and treatment of ve:l(real diseases at central Cliniques a.re a great step in advance. 

I had intended to write iey cong.ro.tulations and t11anks on the estab­lishment by the Boaa.-d of the new Pu.blic Health Ihsti tute at Baltimore. Dr. Relch was very enthusiastic, and I am s1..:i.:re the outlook for good work there is most encouraging. 

With kind re~ds, 
Sincerely yours, 

wm Osler 


